immediately ordered the operator to back the continuous miner
out of the entry until ventilation could be restored (Tr. 154;
1893)   When Pittman asked Blankenship what was happening,
Blankenship asked Pittman to obtain an air reading and Pittman
replied that he could not do so because he had lost his watch
(Tr. 2006).  Blankenship went to the main intake entry for the
3B Section'and obtained an air velocity of 26,000 cubic feet
per minute (cfm) which he knew was sufficient to provide the
required 9,000 cfm at the last open crosscut as well as the re-
quired 3,000 cfm at each working face (Tr, 1706; 2007).  Blank-
enship also found that some pieces of belting being used as a
stopping at the No. 2 entry inby the tailpiece had space between
the pieces of belt so that a considerable amount of air was
leaking down the conveyor belt entry and Thomas and Jerry Toney
found that a check curtain in the No. 3 entry was torn and only
partially hung so that air was escaping into that entry (Tr.
1705; 1897; 2008).  After curtains were placed over the belting
in the No. 2 entry and additional curtains were hung in the No.
3 entry, Blankenship and Thomas obtained an air velocity of
16,500 cfm in the intake of the area where Pittman had been pro-
ducing coal and a velocity of 13,400 cfm in the last open break
of the area where Pittman had been producing coal (Tr. 1707;
1898; 2009).
 10.	Blankenship then asked Pittman to take a reading be-
hind the curtain in the entry where the continuous miner had
been operating and told him to resume production of coal if
everything was all right (Tr. 2009-2010) .  A period of only 15
minutes elapsed between the time Blankenship found inadequate
air and the time when production was resumed (Tr. 1710; 1897;
2009) .  Blankenship watched the continuous-mining machine run
long enough to satisfy him that the ventilation problem no
longer existed (Tr. 2010) .  The operator of the continuous-
mining machine, Basile Green, testified that the dusty condi-
tions under which he had been working all day were eliminated
after Blankenship stopped production and worked on the ventila-
tion system (Tr. 1120; 1136).
 11.	After Blankenship, Thomas, and Wright had returned
to the surface of the mine on Monday, Blankenship checked the
fireboss books and found that Dennis McConnell, the section
foreman who worked on the evening, or 4 p.m.-to-midnight shift,
on Friday, January 15, 1982, had reported air velocities of
9,100 cfm for both the intake and last open break (Exh. 18,
p. 55; Tr. 1648) and that Pittman had reported 9,000 cfm for
the intake and no entry was made for the'last open break (Exh.
18, p. 53; Tr. 108).  McConnell had, by then, already reported
for work on Monday so that Blankenship was able to ask him in
person whether he had just written that figure in the book or
had actually obtained it.  McConnell assured Blankenship that
he had actually obtained the velocities shown in the book and
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